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SPRING NEWSLETTER 2003 1945-58

elcome to the Spring Newsletter with our next reunion only

weeks away on the 16th - 19th May at the Trecarn Hotel,

Babbacombe, Torquay. If you are leaving booking to the last
minute now is the time to give the hotel a ring on 01803-329292.
Chances are our allocation of rooms will be fully taken but I have been
informed that extra rooms have been made available. Otherwise try
nearby Anchorage Hotel 01803 — 325175 or Foxlands Hotel 01803-
328072 and 313027. Last year for those victualled at outside
accommodation the Trecarn Hotel levied a charge of £16.50 for the
Saturday evening banquet meal.

In the January issue of the Navy News our reunion featured with
others for the month of May. Soon I received four phone calls from
interested ex-Opossum who expressed a wish to join us at Babbacombe
these contacts are all from the submarine Opossum (see photograph
page 12). Since last years AGM resolution that hence forward our
association would be open to all who served on Opossum, whether
frigate or submarine, all newcomers would be most welcome.

So far I haven’t received any feedback from the membership to my
proposal outlined in the Christmas Newsletter in looking for a likely
venue for the 2004 reunion. To give some idea of forward planning,
twelve months may seem a long time ahead, but the Trecarn Hotel has
naval reunion bookings for 2007! Associations desire particular dates so
advanced notification is required. This year’s reunion was booked two
years ago in 2001.

In this issue will be found several members stories, four pages of
photographs, perhaps the last personal profile sent in by Tony Harris
and on the back page a rare photograph of H.M.S. Opossum. In addition
are some findings from the ditty box that might prompt other members
to look in theirs for similar items that could be of interest to all. Suitable
material for future editions is always invited. As usual send to:

Eddie Summerfold, 28 Greymont Road, Limefield,

BURY, LANCS BL9 6PN

Many thanks to all who sent Christmas greetings.

[ am sad to relate the passing on 11th November of Jack Marshall, a
very popular member who never failed to attend all our reunions. See in
memoriam on page 4.
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* CORRESPONDENCE

Letters and cards have been received from:

lan Janes, Harry Catterson, Ken Heap, Ron Brookes, Ken
Hodgkin, John Jones, John Mackenzie, Dave Landeg, Sam
Edgar (2), Ken Philips, Geoff Hale, Joe Gornall, Ken Slater,
Dick Jay, Sam Short, Les Evans, Brum Lewis, Keith Merrick,
Stewart Porter (2}, Lewis Trinder, Bob Henderson, Nick
Whytock, Tom Tolson, Willy Mitchell, Stewart Coltherd, Bill
Davies, John Owen, Mike Cole, Ron Hare, Tony Blacker,
George Swanwick, |im Finch, Peter Davies, Tony Harris, Bert
Rimmer, Cyril Mason and Stan Oldfield.
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ROLL OF
HONOUR

John C Cartwright
John Eardley Willmot
Ronald Bradley
Albert Corless
Les Wood
Harry (Scouse) Barlow
Bob Gray

David Jarvis

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS

Cash in £1282.07
Cash out £1194.26
Balance £87.81

Ken Harris
John Williams
George Scott
Harry Roach

Reg Parker

Pat Norman
Fred Thornton

Gorden Fletcher

RMANS
CHA;J BENTS

Hi

Shipmates

Not long now until May and we
are looking forward to our next
reunion. If there is an issue you
wish us to address during any
other business at our Annual
General Meeting this needs to be
in writing and sent to our
Secretary in good time before the
AGM. This year we will not
require re-election of the
committee. The Newsletter is just

gelling better all the time, thanks Eddie and Alan and of course all
shipmates for supplying info, photographs and quips. There are
still some who are shy in sending in their profiles. This will be our
9th reunion and [ hope we have a good turn out. Last year 37
attended but hopefully this year many more will join us when we
hope to have our own entertainment,

Many thanks to all shipmates who contacted me with regard to

enjoying the 2002 reunion weekend. This

is all down to your

committee and of course yourself, without your support we would
not exist. Look forward to seeing you all in May at Babbacombe.
Hope you are keeping well and enjoyed your holidays.

Best wishes to all
Stan Oldfield
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Ivan C Haskell
Fred (Mick) Bodel
George H Richards

Fred King

John Davison

George Curry

Sid Pemberton

Stephen Hart

Derek Brown

Jack Marshall

&

THE SAILORS PRAYER

Oh Lord above send down a dove
with wings as sharp as razors to cut
the throats of them there blokes what

sells bad beer to sailors.



Tom Carter

PERSONAL PROFILE (!®)

TONY (Spike ) HARRIS

Born Coleford Glos. 9th August 1932

Joined Opossum August 1954

Left January 1956

Mates: Alan Haden and Taff Davies

Duties: engine and boiler rooms

Other ships: Illustrious and Eagle

Hobbies: Short mat bowls, skittles and cribbage.

A NAME FROM THE PAST

By Tom Carter

Whilst serving on the carrier Indefatigable at Portland in 1951-52 1
had a special watch keeping duty in the telephone exchange. Be-
lieve me in such a ship there are hundreds if not thousands of
phones.

One particular Sunday my relief asked if I could stand in for him so
he could play for the ships rugby team. It was a bit late to go
through official channels so I offered to cover for him. However,
during the shift I dozed off, a certain officer who had been trying to
place an outside call entered the exchange and gave me a right rol-
licking and placed me on ‘Captain’s’ report.

On the Monday I was marched to the ‘Captain’s’ table as a defaulter and having noth-
ing to offer in my defense I was stood over whilst the Skipper, Commander and
Comms officer discussed the case. The Master at Arms told me to expect the worst,

“They’ll throw the
i &

Joe Gornall

book at you!”

Called back to the table and doffing my cap for the second time I
was asked to explain why I was in the exchange at that particular
time when it was my off duty period. Well all had to be revealed. I
explained I was doing a favour for a mate who should have been on
duty, but as it was at short notice and unofficial, I’d kept quiet so
that my mate would not get into trouble. To my amazement not
only did I get let off the charge, but the Captain commended me
for my moral standing.” The Master at Arms was flabbergasted. Re-
garding the relief I stood in for over fifty years ago, his photograph
and personal profile appeared in the Autumn H.M.S. Opossum
Newsletter, his name is Joe Gornall, good luck Joe.
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